
 
 

 

16 KOIHOK MAGHAGAK 
Cambridge Bay, Nunavut 

X0B 0C0 

 
13 DECEMBER 2024 
 
Kassidy Koaha-Laube 
Community Engagement Coordinator 
West Kitikmeot Resources Corp 
 
Dear Kassidy, 
 
On behalf of the Kitikmeot Chamber of Commerce, we are providing a letter of support 
for the West Kitikmeot Resources Corp Proposed Grays Bay Road and Port Project 
Proposal to move forward.  
 
Local businesses and individuals can both benefit from the proposed project with project 
specific terms and conditions in place to mitigate potential impacts to the land and animals 
and will support the current Nunavut employment market.  
 
Warm regards, 

 
 
Talia Maksagak 
Executive Director 
Kitikmeot Chamber of Commerce 


